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Dear Valley Area Command,
It is great to be back.  This is
the best time of the year, and
there is nothing like the cool
mornings with balloons aloft.
Your officers will be working
several operations to ensure we
continue to keep our
community safe and pleasant
for our AIBF visitors.  Please
stay safe and as always reach
out if you have any comments
or concerns. 

Dear Valley Area Command,
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the best time of the year, and
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-Chief Harold Medina

Message from Chief Medina
Hello Albuquerque! The fall season is upon us and Balloon
Fiesta is right around the corner. We have plans in place to help
keep the park safe as well as all those attend both near and far. 

I hear there are some new balloons this year as well as
improvements to the park itself, so I hope everyone takes
some time to get out and enjoy our city’s largest event.

I would like to share more about an announcement regarding Campus Crime Stoppers getting back
into the school system. Our Crime Stoppers Liaison was a driving force in getting this partnership
with APS back up and running, and we are grateful for the district allowing students to have a tool at
their fingertips to be able to report crime anonymously.
Students are able to report either on the
website at p3tips.com or they can also text

“ABQCS” to 738477. More on this
announcement will be coming soon! 
We recently announced some promising news over our efforts on shoplifting across our city,
specifically the Northeast and Northwest Area Commands as they are home to our largest shopping
districts. 

APD Proactive Response Team officers in
the 
commands 

Northeast and Northwest Area
to

property crimes, specifically shoplifting,
in the areas of Cottonwood Mall,

Coronado Shopping Center and Uptown.
APD has seen a decrease in citywide

shoplifting from 884 reported incidents
in January 2024 compared to 444

incidents in August 2024. 

have shifted focus 

PRT officers and Organized Crime Unit detectives have worked joint operations in the busier
shopping districts, identifying and arresting repeat known offenders. Business owners throughout
the city are encouraged to join the Albuquerque Retail Assets Protection
Association (ARAPA) to connect with local law enforcement and share trends,
help identify repeat offenders and build lines of communication. Businesses
can register here.

As always, thank you for your continued support! 

https://www.p3tips.com/tipform.aspx?ID=531&CX=ee3322
https://www.p3tips.com/tipform.aspx?ID=531&CX=ee3322
https://connectabq.org/default.aspx?menuitemid=64&AspxAutoDetectCookieSupport=1
https://connectabq.org/default.aspx?menuitemid=64&AspxAutoDetectCookieSupport=1


If you have any information on this incident, you could be eligible for up to a $1,000.00 REWARD 
To be eligible for a reward and to remain anonymous, tipsters must call the tip line or

use p3tips.com/531 

www.crimestoppersnm.com 

For more information on who is eligible for reward, contact Alicia Hernandez (505) 768-
2256

Publication Date: September 25, 2024 

 
CRIME STOPPERS BULLETIN 24-103 

Between September 1st and September 3rd, 2024, an Albuquerque Public Schools (APS) Police
marked patrol unit was targeted in a shooting incident. The patrol vehicle, which was parked in
the vicinity of the 11000 block of Claremont Avenue NE, was struck by gunfire during this time
frame. Fortunately, no injuries were reported as a result of the shooting. The authorities are
currently investigating the circumstances surrounding the incident and are seeking information 
from the public that might assist in identifying those responsible for the gunfire.

 at (505) 

 

Anyone with information is asked to contactCrime Stoppers, anonymously
843STOP (7867), p3tips.com/531 or Text “ABQCS” to 738477. 

http://www.crimestoppersnm.com/
http://www.crimestoppersnm.com/


U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S





You can download the app for iOS and Android
devices today!
Scan QR Code to download.

We’re excited to announce that the
Albuquerque Police Department has joined
Atlas One, a new public safety network that
will keep you connected and informed of
nearby incidents, alerts, and announcements
related to our community. 

The Atlas One app will automatically send you
an alert when a public safety issue occurs near
your current location, or places you care
about, such as your home, school, or office.

https://apps.apple.com/us/app/atlas-1/id1509528933
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=app.atlasone


 

 

 

C O M M U N I T Y  P O L I C I N G

 

T H E  G O A L  O F  E A C H  C O M M U N I T Y  P O L I C I N G

C O U N C I L  I S  T O  E N G A G E  I N  C A N D I D ,  D E T A I L E D  A N D

M E A N I N G F U L  D I A L O G U E  B E T W E E N  A L B U Q U E R Q U E

P O L I C E  A N D  T H E  C I T I Z E N S  T H E Y  S E R V E .  C O U N C I L S

A R E  I N D E P E N D E N T  F R O M  T H E  C I T Y  A N D

D E P A R T M E N T .  T H E Y  A R E  E N C O U R A G E D  T O

F O R M A L L Y  R E C O M M E N D  C H A N G E S  T O

A L B U Q U E R Q U E  P O L I C E  D E P A R T M E N T  P O L I C I E S  A N D

P R O C E D U R E S .  T H E Y  A R E  A L S O  A S K E D  T O  M A K E

R E C O M M E N D A T I O N S  A N D  I D E N T I F Y  C O N C E R N S ,

P R O B L E M S ,  S U C C E S S E S  A N D  O P P O R T U N I T I E S

W I T H I N  E A C H  A R E A  C O M M A N D  A N D  F O R  T H E

D E P A R T M E N T  A S  A  W H O L E .

 

C O M M U N I T Y  P O L I C I N G  C O U N C I L S  —  C I T Y  O F

A L B U Q U E R Q U E  ( C A B Q . G O V )

 



Gerald Cline Memorial Substation
5408 2nd St NW

Albuquerque, NM 87107
505-761-8800

Hours of Operation:
Monday-Friday

8:00am-5:00pm

Commander 
Jose Sanchez

josesanchez@cabq.gov

Lieutenant 
Watch I

Dain Symes
dsymes@cabq.gov

Lieutenant 
Watch II

Sean Higdon
shigdon@cabq.gov

Lieutenant
Watch III

Matt Chavez 
mmchavez@cabq.gov

Crime Prevention Specialist
Brittany Martinez

brimartinez@cabq.gov

How To Contact UsHow To Contact Us


